NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING
THE DAYTON POWER AND LIGHT COMPANY D/B/A AES
OHIO
PROJECTED TRANSMISSION REVENUE REQUIREMENT FOR
2025 AND

ACTUAL TRANSMISSION REVENUE REQUIREMENT AND
ANNUAL TRUE-UP ADJUSTMENT FOR 2023
FOR NITS RATE EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2025

August 7, 2024

To Interested Parties:

Pursuant to the Formula Rate Implementation Protocols set forth in Attachment H-15B of the PJM Open
Access Transmission Tariff, The Dayton Power and Light Company will hold an open meeting by video
conference call to present both the Annual Transmission Revenue Requirement for Rate Year 2025
(“2025 ATRR”) and the Annual True-up Adjustment for 2023 (“2023 ATU"”) to Interested Parties (as
defined by the Protocols) and provide Interested Parties an opportunity to seek information and
clarification. The 2025 ATRR will be posted on the PJM website on October 1, 2024. The 2023 ATU
previously was posted to the PJM website on June 17, 2024, under the 2024 Tab.

The open meeting video conference call will be held on Wednesday, October 16, 2024 from 1-2:30 pm on
Microsoft Teams.

To participate in the meeting, you must RSVP to Pamela Archer (pamela.archer@aes.com) before
October 14, 2024. Your RSVP must state your name, email address, and the name of the person or entity
you will represent during the meeting. A link to the meeting as well as dial-in information for the meeting
will be distributed via e-mail not later than the afternoon of the day prior to the meeting. For persons
without an e-mail account, the dial-in information will be provided by a telephone call not later than the
afternoon of the day prior to the meeting.

Bill Rappolt Sharon R. Schroder

On behalf of Dayton Power and Light Company



